

BLAXHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3RD MAY 2017
 IN BLAXHALL VILLAGE HALL AT 7:00PM 

The Chairman of the Parish Council Councillor Graham Bowles welcomed all whom had attended

Present:    
Cllr Graham Bowles (Chairman)









Cllr Ray Herring


Cllr Jeff Hume




Cllr Maggie Jennings


Cllr Mike Plant




Cllr Karen Baker

     
In attendance:  Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk.  County Cllr Andrew Reid, District Cllr Ray Herring.  There were no members of the public in attendance.
1. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Joyce Izsard (Garthwaite Trust), Margaret Grenham 
(Tree Warden), Rod West (Blaxhall Archive Group) and Mike Cowling (Blaxhall PCC).

2. TO APPROVE THE DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 4TH MAY 2016
Approval for the draft minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th May 2016 was Proposed by Cllr Jennings, Seconded by Cllr Plant.  All in Favour.  
3. REPORT FORM SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCILLOR ANDREW REID

      County Cllr Reid gave a verbal report.  (Full copy of the report attached to the minutes).  The 
      Chairman thanked County Cllr Reid for all his hard work and for all the effort he has put into 
      matters relating to Blaxhall.

4.
REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR RAY HERRING

      A verbal report was given by District Cllr Herring (Full copy of the report attached to the 

      minutes).  The Chairman thanked District Cllr Herring for his report.  Cllr Hume asked 

      questions regarding the forthcoming merger between SCDC and Waveney DC in relation to 

      the proposed £1.2 million savings to which District Cllr Herring provided clarification.
5.
CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

      Cllr Graham Bowles reported it had been a year of mixed fortunes for the Parish Council due to 

      it losing three Councillors being Bill Waring, Malcolm Browne and Steve Smedley but then as a 

      result of this they had gained one being Karen Baker to whom he welcomed.  The Chairman 

      reported the drainage problem seemed to be easing thanks to all former Cllr Bill Waring’s hard 

      work and advised with the new pipeline in place this should make quite a difference.  He 

      reported that some pot holes appear to have been fixed and also some highways signs had been 
      replaced.  The Chairman stated he was pleased to report the Vehicle Activated Speed sign had 

      now been sited to which he provided details and on behalf of the Parish Council thanked Cllr 

      Hume for agreeing to move the sign between the two locations.  Finally, the Chairman 

      confirmed there would be a new agreement for the Big Common with Natural England and 

      SWT within the next year to which he provided details.
6.
VILLAGE HALL/PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE 

              Cllr Graham Bowles (Chairman) reported the Committee has had a good year and the hall was 

              up on takings and bookings.  He reported all events held had proved to be a great success.  The

              Chairman advised a Fete meeting was due to be held on 18th May 2017 at 7:00pm to which he 

              urged Councillors to attend.  The Chairman stated the Committee were constantly monitoring 

              the upkeep of the Village Hall and Playing Field looking for improvements to keep it in good 
              order.  He reported the outside of the Village Hall was due to be painted and the Committee 

              hoped to add a few new pieces of equipment to the Playing Field.

              The Chairman offered sincere thanks to the late June Rope for the extremely kind donation she

              had left to the VH/PF Committee within her Will and advised the Committee were looking into 

              siting an enclosed picnic bench on the Playing Field in memory of the late June Rope to which 
              he provided details.  He stated the Committee had also discussed the possibility of siting a 

              petanque pitch and confirmed this matter was due to be considered at the next Committee 
              meeting.  Finally, the Chairman urged Parishioners and Councillors to join the Committee.
              Cllr Hume reported the Memorial Plaque needed repairing to which the Chairman stated he 

              would look into.  Cllr Pictor advised the swings needed some attention to which the Clerk 

              confirmed that Chris Green, SC Norse had agreed to look into this matter.  
7.
ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

      Cllr Graham Bowles (Acting Chairman) reported due to Malcom Browne’s recent resignation he 
      had now taken on the role as Acting Chairman.  He provided details regarding the Committee’s 

      structure and stated this may need to be looked into in respect of this Committee.  

8. 
SWT REPORT

      Suffolk Wildlife Trust – (Big Common) – Ben Calvesbert gave a verbal report (full copy of the

      report attached to the minutes).  He confirmed the 1st stage of the application for the Natural 

      England Management Agreement had been completed to which he gave details.   Ben reported 

      that bracken spraying would be carried out during the summer.  The Chairman thanked Ben 

      Calvesbert, SWT for his report.  A member of the public raised concerns regarding an 

      overgrown hedge on the central path of the Common.  It was agreed a site visit with Natural 

      England and SWT should be carried out in order to clarify how to address this issue.  Cllr 

      Baker made enquiries regarding the felling of the birch trees to which Ben confirmed 2 birch 
      trees had already been felled and provided information regarding possible funding for the felling 
      of trees.  Cllr Pictor asked if the signs within the car park were going to be replaced to which 
      Ben agreed to chase up.  Finally, Ben urged Councillors and members of the public to report any 
      fly tipping issues on the Common or within the car park immediately to SC Norse.

9. 
BLAXHALL COMMONS & OPEN SPACES CHARITABLE TRUST REPORT

Eve Rosser gave a verbal report (full copy of the report attached to the minutes).  The 

             Chairman thanked Eve for her report.
10. 
BLAXHALL ARCHIVE GROUP REPORT
      Apologies had been received from Rod West.  A written report had been submitted to which the 
      Clerk gave details.  (Full copy of the report attached to the minutes).
11.
GARTHWAITE CHARITY REPORT
      Apologies had been received from Joyce Izsard.  The Clerk confirmed 2 donations were given 
      in 2016/17.
12.
TREE WARDEN’S REPORT

Apologies had been received from Margaret Grenham.  A written report had been      

       submitted to which the Clerk made available for Councillors and members of the public to view.    

      (Full copy of the report attached to the minutes).
13
BLAXHALL YOUTH HOSTEL REPORT

Not present – No written report had been received.

14.
PCC REPORT
      Apologies had been received from Mike Cowling.  The Clerk reported the Annual Report was 
      presented at the recent PCC meeting.  (Full copy of this report will be attached to the minutes).

15.
EBB & FLOW NEWSLETTER

No report had been submitted.
16.
BLAXHALL SHIP INN REPORT
      
Not present – No written report had been received.  The Chairman reported the Ship Inn was 

              thriving for a local pub.

17.
OPEN FORUM


There were no members of the public present.

The Chairman thanked everyone for their reports and comments and there being no further questions or discussion closed the meeting at 8.20pm
Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
 Date:   .....................................................
